
News to You - Weekly Newsletter Summer Term — 25.06.21 

St. Peter’s Elwick CE Primary School 

Message from the Headteacher  

Dear Parents/Carers  

Before I celebrate the teaching and learning which has been happening in St  

Peter’s Elwick, it is important to note that COVID-19 transmission rates in  

Hartlepool are increasing. I would, therefore, like to reinforce the need for us all to be 

vigilant, follow the protective measures in place and ensure that members of our school 

community isolate as soon as anyone in the household has symptoms.  

 

Email: info.elwick@nllt.co.uk 
Website: www.hartelwickfederation.org.uk 

Facebook: @stpeterselwick 

Superstar Award  
EYFS—Emily S 
Y1/Y2—Azeem  

Y3/Y4—Olivia S 
Y5/Y6—Joshua  

 
St. Peter’s Key 
EYFS—Eloise  

Y1/Y2—Charlie  
Y3/Y4—Elizabeth  

Y5/Y6—George  
 

Golden Quill  
EYFS—Benjamin   
Y1/Y2—Harrison  

Y3/Y4—Polly  
Y5/Y6— Cody  

 
Maths Award  
EYFS—Eleni  

Y1/Y2—Sophie  
Y3/Y4—Hannah  

Y5/Y6—Max  

Reminder of Drop off and  
Collection times  

 
Early Years 

Drop off: 8.55-9:05am 
Collection: 3.05pm 

 
Years 1 and 2  

Drop off: 8.50-9:00am 
Collection: 3.00pm 

 
Years 3 and 4 

Drop off: 8.45-8:50am 
Collection: 2.50pm 

 
Years 5 and 6  

Drop off: 8:40-8.45am 
Collection: 2.45pm 

 

Award Winners  

Changes to Office Staff at  
St. Peter’s Elwick  
 
I am sure you will  
congratulate Miss Smith on 
her recent promotion within 
the Northern Light Learning 
Trust and to Mrs Bland, who 
will replace Miss 
Smith, as the recently   
appointed Office Manager.  
 
We would like to take this  
opportunity to thank Miss 
Smith for her long service to 
St Peter’s Elwick and we 
look forward to working with 
her in her new role as  
Admin and Relations  
Manager at the Northern 
Lights Teaching School 
Hub!   

Next Year’s Class Teacher   

School recently sent home leaflets listing the adults in your child’s class for next academic 

year 2021-2022. Now more than ever, we feel that it is crucial that our children get the  

opportunity to meet their teacher for next year. School are currently designing complex 

timetables to ensure that all children meet their teacher for 2021 to 2022 within their  

current class bubble.   

In this week’s newsletter, Miss  

Whitaker would like to  

celebrate artwork from across our art  

curriculum. The children have really  

enjoyed these sessions and I am sure that 

you will agree that we have some very  

talented children!  

 
Sports Day Team Winners  
Well done to all the children who took part in sports 
day this week.  Everyone had so much fun competing 
in a number of different races including sprinting, 
throwing, obstacle race, balancing, 
jumping and relay races.  
Throughout the week, everyone’s  
attitude and sportsmanship towards 
others was excellent. 
After combining all points from each 
class' events, the winners are Badgers 

(Yellow Team)  
Well done!!  

 

https://www.facebook.com/stpeterselwick/?modal=admin_todo_tour


                                                   
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Parents Drop in to discuss the end of year report Wednesday 7th and Thursday 8th of July   - please make 
an appointment via the info.elwick@nllt.co.uk if you 
have anything you would like to discuss.     

Y6 Carlton Trip  12th of July 2021 

Opportunity to meet the new teacher   Wednesday 14th of July  

Last day of term  Friday 16th July  

Return to school after the Summer break  Monday 6th September  

School Lunches   
 

From September 2021 the cost of school lunches will be £10.65 per week (£2.13 per day) These charges will only apply 
to children in Nursery and Key Stage 2 if they stay for a school lunch. Children in Reception and Years 1 and 2 are  
provided a school meal which is free of charge.    
 
Please be reminded that if you are planning on changing from school meals to packed lunches then we  
require notification by email to info.elwick@nllt.co.uk  during the half term before the changes will take place.    

Key Dates and Information  

Breakfast Club and Pick Up Support  
Just a reminder that there are still breakfast club places 
available. There are two Breakfast Club offers with the aim 
of supporting parents who need to be at work and those 
with siblings starting at different times whilst adhering to 
all preventative measures.   
Option 1 - Provision from 7:45 to the start of your child’s 
class teaching time. £3  
Option 2 - Provision from 8:40 to the start of your child’s 
class teaching time. £1  

 
Pick Up Support is also available after school until 
3:05/3:15 at a cost of £1.  
 
There is no booking form to complete for Breakfast Club 
or Pick Up Support – if you are late to collect your  
children, it will be presumed that you want pick up  
support and will be charged accordingly. Pick Up  
support ends at 3.05/3.15.   

End of Year report and Meet the Teacher drop in 
sessions  

 
End of year reports will be sent home with the  

children towards the end of this half term.  If there is 
 anything you would like to discuss about your child’s  

report teachers will be available on 7th and 8th July (after 
school) Please email info.elwick@nllt.co.uk to  

arrange an appointment.   
 

There will be an opportunity to meet your child’s new class 
teacher for 2021 -2022, on Wednesday 14th July (3.30pm 
- 5.30pm) Appointments should be requested using the 

form that was emailed out to parents last week.   
 

Please note that both 
of these optional drop in sessions will be via Teams using 

your child’s account. 

Y5 and  'Real Ties' 
To support out children with their transition 
to secondary school, St Peter's Elwick gifts 
our current Year 5 children with a 'real tie'. 
The purpose of this is so that they learn 
how to tie a tie before they start their  
journey in secondary school and it gives 
them one less thing to worry about it. The 
Y5 will receive their tie by the end of term.   
Having gifted the tie, it is our hope that they 
will wear their tie as part of the uniform  
expectation.  We look forward to seeing 
them in September.  

St. Peter’s Elwick have been exceptionally lucky to win over 
£1000 of football equipment. Miss Whitaker entered our 
school into the Monster Kickabout draw and we were one of 
the first 500 schools to be entered. As a result, we received 
a giant box of 30 new, Nike footballs, 2 full sets of training 
bibs, an electric pump, 2 stacks of cones for drills and 3 
training bags to store the new footballs in. We can't wait to 
use all of our new resources with the children.  
Here is a bit more about the initiative below: 
Monster Kickabout is a new  
action-packed initiative from Sports 
Direct and Nike aimed at Primary and 
Secondary schools up and down the 
country. Their goal is to get as many 
children as possible playing the  
beautiful game of football having 
spent the last year sitting indoors and 
on the sidelines. 


